These are the minutes from the June 7, 2016 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mrs. Robin McLaughlin – Chair, Mr. Richard Farwell-Board Member, Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent and Mrs. Joanne O'Connor – Administrative Assistant. Attendees: Steven Kimito.

Having a quorum, Mrs. McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

## Meeting Business:

Mr. Farwell moved to approve the meeting minutes from May 24, 2016 as written, Mr. Dougherty seconded.

Resident Steven Kimito came in to discuss installation of three irrigation wells located in his neighborhood. The first one was Mr. Kimito's at 40 Meadow Drive, the second was for Mr. Foley at 8 Meadow Drive and the third was for Mr. Phillips at 49 Meadow Drive. All three were approved unanimously by the Board.

<u>Hanover Day/June 24<sup>th</sup> & 25<sup>th</sup></u>: Mr. Farwell made motion to waive the \$15.00 fee that is charged for out of town restaurants and the \$50.00 fee charged for the event planner (Hanover Cultural Council). Mr. Dougherty seconded. So voted unanimously.

## Plans:

956 Broadway - Crowell Engineering - Plans dated May 21, 2016. Approved as submitted.

## **Permits:**

Permits and Licenses signed by the Board.

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty seconded, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:38 p.m.